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Upcoming Events 
 

Feb. 7th & 8th 

NUCA of Florida 

Legislative Days 

Tallahassee, FL 
 

Feb. 10th 

Annual Meeting & 

Installation of Officers 

Aloft Tapestry Park 

6:00 pm 
 

Feb. 25th 

Jacksonville Icemen 

Veterans Memorial Arena 

Ticket Order Form on 

Page 13 
 

April 5th 

Golf Tournament 

St. Johns Golf &  

Country Club 

Registration & Sponsor Info 

Page 9 & 10 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

 

Dear Friends, 
 
 February is already upon us, and it 
finally feels like winter (at least as I’m 
writing this).  Enjoy it while it’s here!  As 
always, thank you to our monthly sponsors!  
Without you, this great organization would 
not exist.   
 NUCA and businesses across the 
country got a big win in Washington with the 
Supreme Court striking down the Biden 
Administrations vaccine mandate.  We all 
know that COVID is a terrible thing and we 
all have a part to play in protecting 
ourselves, but mandating away a persons’ 
choice and freedom is not the correct 
solution.  Our own Lauren Atwell gave 
testimony to Senators, helping them 
understand why the mandates were not good 
for our industry. Just another reminder that 
NUCA is here to help.    
 Be on the look out for registration 
emails from Kathy.  We’ve got NUCA of FL 
Legislative Days on February 7th and 8th.    
We had to move our Officers Installation 
night to Feb 10th, but y’all should be good 
and ready to get together by then.  February 
25th will be our first get together with the 
Jacksonville Icemen!  Its been a long time 
since I’ve been, but if you’ve never checked 
out a hockey game, you really are missing 
out.  And, stretching into March and April 
we have the ASJMF Tournament at Lake 
Okeechobee and our annual golf tournament 
in April.    Fun times with NUCA of North 
Florida!    
   As always, please continue to support 
our members and associates.  If there is 
anything I can do to help you out, please do 
not hesitate to give me a call.  
 

Sincerely,  

Mike 

Mike Kivlin 

 
2022 OFFICERS & BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 

President 

Mike Kivlin, John Woody, Inc. 
 President-Elect 

Tim Gaddis, Vallencourt Construction 

Vice President I 
Caleb  Hurlbert, A.J. Johns, Inc. 

Vice President II 

Paul Gilsdorf 
 Secretary/Treasurer 

Rob Pinkston, Ferguson Waterworks 
General Counsel 

Tony Zebouni, Lindell,Farson & Zebouni 
Past President 

Marty Adams, TB Landmark 
   

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Troy Betts, Vallencourt Construction 

Kirk Blomgren, Petticoat-Schmitt Civil  

Chad Cockrell, A. J. Johns, Inc. 

Wesley Cook, Florida Roads Contracting 

Joe Geiger, Cemex 

Billy Hood, J. B. Coxwell Contracting 

Valinda Krynicki, United Rentals 
Christian Lake, Lindell,Farson & Zebouni  
Drew Lane, Advanced Drainage Systems 

Chance Leonard, ECS Florida 

Rick Parker, Forterra Pipe & Precast 

Barry Watson, Fortiline Waterworks 

Chris Wilson, Martin Marietta Materials 

Jon Woodall, John Woody, Inc. 
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2022 NUCA of North Florida  
 

Monthly Sponsors 
 

Diamond Sponsor 

United Rentals  
Trench Safety 

Fortiline Waterworks 

Sunbelt Rentals 

 

Platinum Sponsors 

Beard Equipment Company 
 
 

Gold Sponsor 

Alta Equipment Company 

Forterra Pipe & Precast 

 

Silver Sponsor 

A. J. Johns Inc. 

ECS Florida, LLC 

Gate Fuel Service 

John Woody, Inc. 
Lippes & Bryan 

Petticoat-Schmitt Civil 
Contractors 

Ring Power Corporation 
 

 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

  

Feb. 7th & 8th 

NUCA of Florida 

2022 Legislative Days 

 

Feb. 15th 

Executive Committee 
 

Feb. 25th 

Jacksonville Icemen 
 

March 2nd to 5th 

NUCA National Conference 

San Antonio, TX 

 

March 10th—12th 

NUCA of Florida 

Bass Fishing Tournament 

 

March 15th 

Executive Committee Meeting 

 

March 24th 

Board of Directors 

General Membership Meeting 
 

April 5th 

Golf Tournament 

St. Johns Golf & Country Club 
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The Law and Your Business –  Stop Work Orders and Delay Damages  
Christian Lake, Esq., Lindell Farson & Zebouni  

  

 During the course of construction work, unexpected issues can arise that can grind work to 
a halt and result in a stop work order. In addition to the inconvenience of demobilization and 
delays, stop work orders often create additional costs relating to things such as demobilizing, and 
then remobilizing, workers, increased cost or unavailability of materials in today’s world of 
supply chain issues, and potential additional monthly insurance premiums for prolonged delays. 
With that in mind, it is important to know your rights when a stop work order is issued. 
 
 Recently, in Sarasota County v. S. Underground Indus., Inc., a Florida Court dealt with a 
case involving a stop work order issued by Sarasota County to a contractor installing piping 
underneath the intracoastal waterway. In that case, a nearby homeowner complained that the 
vibrations from the drilling associated with the pipe installation had damaged his home. The 
County immediately issued a stop work order under a provision of the contract that allowed the 
County to do so to correct safety issues. Southern Underground Industries, Inc. (“SUI”) then 
retained an engineer to inspect the damage to the home. The engineer determined that the damage 
was merely cosmetic and that monitoring the vibrations would prevent future damage. 
 
 SUI had an insurance policy to cover any homeowners’ claims related to its drilling and 
also offered to fix the cosmetic damage to subject home by paying a contractor selected by the 
homeowner. The homeowner rejected SUI’s offer and filed a claim on SUI’s policy after being 
denied a warranty from the County. Despite the existence of insurance adequate to compensate the 
homeowner for any damage relating to the pipe installation and a determination from an engineer 
that the drilling caused only cosmetic damage and that there were no safety concerns with 
continuing drilling, the County kept the stop work order in place for 71 additional days as it tried 
to appease the homeowner.  
 
 SUI then requested compensation from the County for the increased expenses it incurred 
due to the stop work order. SUI based this request on a clause within the contract which allowed 
SUI to request and increase in the contract price if where the County suspends work under the 
contract. The County denied that request and SUI filed suit.  
 

The Court awarded SUI damages under the contract in the amount of the increase in 
contract price attributable to County-imposed delays. The County tried to set off those damages 
by arguing it was entitled to liquidated damages under the contract since the County did not issue 
a final acceptance of SUI’s work until over two years after the contractual completion date. The 
Court rejected the County’s argument for liquidated damages since that delay in final acceptance 
was caused by the homeowner’s lingering claim for damages relating to the drilling and the 
County had possession and use of the installed pipes before the contractual completion date. 
 
 If you have been issued a stop work order or are facing a claim for liquidated damages 

under a contract, please contact the law offices of Lindell Farson & Zebouni, P.A. 
  

The Law and Your Business 
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SAFETY DIRECTOR’S FORUM KICKS OFF 2022 
 
Our first meeting of the year was held on January 10th with our Safety Director’s Forum.  This 
meeting was held at the Northeast Florida Safety Council.  Our guest speaker was Mike Flowers, 
Director, Safety, Training and Education.  Mike spoke on  Workplace Burnout and Safety.  Mike is 
available to provide customized training for your company as well as teach any of the other safety 
programs NUCA offers. 
 
Brad Martin, Sunshine State One Call was also on hand to answer any questions regarding  
Sunshine 811.  811 is looking for our input regarding any issues we have with their current 
Legislation.  We are discussing have a zoom meeting to get everyone’s input.  If you would like to 
be included, please send an email to nucanf@gmail.com. 
 
There was an open forum to bring up any issues.  The next meeting of the Safety Director’s Forum 
will be on Monday, April 11th at 11:30 am at NEFSC. All members are welcome to attend. 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 
 

Please join us in welcoming the following companies who recently joined 
our association. 
 

Atlantic Pipe Services, LLC 

Contact:  James Oltorik, Business Liaison 

1420 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd 

Sanford, FL  32771 

Phone:  386-313-9060 

Email:  joltorik@atlanticpipe.us 

Products/Services:  Grouting,pressure, Manhole Rehabilitation,  

Sewer/Water Maintenance, Storm Drainage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tim-Prep Inc. 

Contact:  Michael Stokes 

18850 Macclenny Road 

Jacksonville, FL  32234 

Phone:  904-289-7000 

Email:  kstokes@timprep.com 

Products/Services:  Excavation, Site Development, Sewer/Water 
Construction, Roadway/Highway/Bridge Construction 
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SAFETY NEWS 
By Jeff Blomgren 

Safety Director at Petticoat-Schmitt Civil Contractors 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KINDNESS 
 

You might ask what kindness has to do with safety?  It’s a good question.  So many times, doing 

what we do, we are faced with situations where we must make decisions that affect a person’s 

life.  There are people who just cannot work safely.  They aren’t “accident prone” but their work 

habits put themselves in a high-risk category.  When that happens and corrective action plans are 

not effective, it becomes necessary to end the work relationship with that employee.  When it 

becomes necessary to separate an employee, how that action takes place determines whether we 

maintain our efforts at education or not.  Even when the employee has not performed well, the 

employee still needs to be told the reason for the separation.  There is still a lesson to be 

learned.  That lesson might provide an incentive for them to correct their behavior in their next 

vocation.  We don’t know if we don’t try. Empathy is defined as the ability to understand other 

people’s situations.   

 

That doesn’t mean being sympathetic to the point of excusing actions that could cause personal 

harm or the creation of a hazardous work environment for others.  In those situations, 

accountability is necessary for a healthy work environment, but the way we do what we do 

reinforces our intent to support our cultural efforts and create a safer work environment for 

everyone.  I am reminded by an incident many years ago when I lost focus and was stopped for 

speeding.  The officer approached and asked me if I knew why I was being stopped. I said yes and 

he told me exactly how fast I was going.  He wasn’t judgmental or critical.  He just stated fact and 

asked me if I was aware of the speed limit or if I had a reason for going that fast.  I did know the 

speed limit and I did not have a reason for speeding.  I was simply distracted.  He was 

understanding and courteous and when he handed me my ticket, he told me to have a safe day and 

I thanked him.  That was 25 years ago, and I haven’t had a speeding ticket since.   

 

Holding people accountable for their actions is something that makes a good company a great 

company because everyone understands the reasons behind the way we do what we do and the 

consequences of non-compliance.  Accountability and kindness, that’s also true of what makes a 

great country.        



 9 

 



 10 

 



 11 

 



 12 

 



 13 

 



 14 

 



 15 

 

 



 16 

 

 

Payment for 2022 Membership Dues 
are due on January 31st. 

 
Please check with your company’s accounts payable 

department to see if your dues have been paid. 
 

If you need another copy of your invoice, please send 
an email to nucanf@gmail.com. 
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FEBRUARY FEATURED SPONSOR  


